CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING HELD 
ON 26th MAY 2020 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
 Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), Mrs Kirstine Bowen,

Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, 


Mr Chris James, Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith, 

Mrs Sarah Tillard and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

.
Apologies:
Mr Charles Kemp 

The Chairman reported that Mrs Joy Partridge had resigned from the PCC.

The meeting opened with a prayer. 
 2020-10 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 21st JANUARY
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2020-11 MATTERS ARISING 

2020-09 Church Insurance - Sarah Tillard will administer the smart water 

2020-09 Church Clock - All AGREED to the Church clock being corrected at 
the annual maintenance visit
2020-12 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer’s un-validated annual report for 2019 had been circulated. He reported that the draft unrestricted funds indicated that the income in 2019 was £45,582, expenditure £43,795 and with a transfer of funds of £1,051 there was a surplus of £2,838. Taking into account the £12,913 deficit brought forward from 2018 there was a net deficit of £10,076. The stopping of payments of the Parish Share during 2019 contributed to the reduction in expenditure. Investment value had increased by £6,011 during 2019. Since January the value of investments has fallen by £1,200. All AGREED with a Parish Share contribution of £10,500 for 2020.
The Treasurer reported that taking all available funds into account there was currently a shortfall of £19,000 to pay for the completion of the Phase 2 building work. The Archdeacon’s £25,000 loan is still available and members of the congregation and Friends of St Peter’s can be asked for donations or loans. The Archdeacon has confirmed that St Peter’s will not close. A legacy is ring fenced to pay for the changes to the North Aisle. A proposal by Anthony Meadows to go ahead with the building work was seconded by Teresa Wenban and AGREED by all.
2020-13 BUILDING WORK

The Chairman reported that the architect and the builders wanted to know when building work could commence as the lockdown had closed the Church. A wedding that has already been postponed is booked for 5th September 2020 and needs to go ahead. All AGREED that the radiators should be painted ‘cream’ to blend in with the walls and pillars.
2020-14 INTERREGNUM

Teresa Wenban reported that there is a rota for visiting priests until 2nd August 2020 in case the Church opens before then. The rectory was to be let from August but work on it has not been possible. The PCC pays modest fees and rates and is using part of the rectory as the parish office.

2020-15 FUND RAISING 
Fund raising has not been possible during the lockdown.
2020-16 FUTURE SERVICES

Discussion is on hold at present but virtual services are being shared with Newick and Barcombe.
2020-17 SAFEGUARDING

There was nothing to report. 

2020-18 100 CLUB

It was AGREED by all to delay the draws until July when they and the half yearly draw would be virtual if necessary.
2020-19 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Chailey News – the last print was for March with virtual magazines displayed 
on the website for April and May. The printers will re-open on 1st June 2020 
and may be able to restart printing. The Parish Council will be asked if they 
will continue their full payment or wish a proportional reduction. Advertiser 
may also ask for compensation.

Easter Lilies – those who paid for the lilies will be given the option of either contributing to Lent Lunches and Caring and Sharing or a refund.


Date of the next  meeting – Tuesday 21st July 2020.
The meeting ended with grace at 9.21 p.m.

